Glen Park Primary: School Improvement Plan Summary 2019—2020
SCHOOL
PRIORITIES
2019/2020

Success for all, through learning together.

EFFECTIVENESS
OF LEADERSHIP
&
MANAGEMENT

The continued pursuit
of excellence to
successfully create a
culture of high
expectations,
aspirations and
excellence.

1. To introduce a
peer school review
programme through
the Westcountry
Schools Trust
(WeST).

2. To ensure subject
leaders have more
ownership of their
subjects leading to
improved teaching
and learning.

3. To embed
coaching models to
enable the sharing of
best teaching and
learning practice
across the school.

4. To continue to
raise the attainment
of pupils from
disadvantaged
backgrounds.

5. To continue to
ensure that the
school is compliant
with all safeguarding
and safety standards
and procedures.

QUALITY OF
TEACHING,
LEARNING &
ASSESSMENT

To further strengthen
the quality of teaching
and learning in light of
self-evaluation and
curriculum design.

1. To review our
curriculum to ensure
that there is good
progression in the
knowledge and skills
being taught.

2. To use current
research and
evidence based
approaches towards
improving our
teaching provision.

3. To develop ways
to check pupil
understanding at
different points in
the curriculum for
each subject.

4. To ensure that the
foundation
curriculum is
progressive, and
promotes enquiry
based learning.

5. To undertake a
review of current
phonic and early
reading provision.

BEHAVIOUR &
ATTITUDES

To maintain a
thriving school
community built
upon highly positive
attitudes towards
learning.

1. To improve the
attendance of
children entitled to
free school meals.

2. To establish
‘behaviour recovery’
approaches to
strengthen pupil
behaviour and staff
wellbeing.

3. To use Emotional
Logic approaches to
help children to
understand and
manage their
emotions.

PERSONAL
DEVELOPMENT

To continue to
promote the
extensive personal
development of
pupils through a rich
curriculum.

1. To embed a
relationships
education
programme linked to
Jigsaw PSHE

2. To support
children and families
in making healthy
choices for physical
and metal wellbeing.

3. To improve the
range of extracurricular
opportunities for our
pupils to widen their
experiences.

4. To continue to
ensure that children
have a good
understanding of
how to safe online.

EARLY YEARS
FOUNDATION
STAGE

To continue to
provide high quality
provision in all areas
of the Early years
Foundation Stage.

1. To ensure that
Free School Meal
children make at
least expected
progress in line with
other pupils.

2. To establish
teaching for mastery
approaches in maths.

3. To develop
children's fine motor
control and letter
formation.

4. To embed oracy
within a topic to
ensure new
vocabulary is applied
correctly.

5. To further
develop
opportunities for
promoting physical
development in the
EYFS unit.

BUILDINGS &
GROUNDS

To maximise the use
of all buildings and
grounds to provide
safe and stimulating
learning
environments.

1. To develop a
comprehensive risk
assessment register
in partnership with
WeST.

2. To ensure that all
actions within health
& safety risk
assessments have
been addressed.

3. To improve access
to online resources
through the
installation of an
upgraded fibre optic
network.

4. To undertake the
redecoration of key
areas of the learning
environment.

5. To continue to
improve the learning
environment inline
with available funds.

